[image: Flood_stat_top]






	Agenda Item:
	9
	Name:
	Michelle Clark

	Resolution No:
	FCD2021-15
	Date:
	November 9, 2021





Proposed FCD Resolution FCD2021-15: A RESOLUTION approving an interlocal agreement with the City of Redmond regarding the Avondale Road/Bear Creek Flood Erosion Project.

Bear Creek is an important stream in the Cedar-Sammamish watershed for its productive salmonid habitat. Bear Creek has migrated to the west edge of the floodplain near 10000 Avondale Road, about 950 feet north of the Novelty Hill Road intersection. The roadway embankment is experiencing severe scour at the toe, resulting in the embankment settling, sidewalk slumping, and damage to existing stormwater outfalls. The City of Redmond (Redmond) has been monitoring the embankment since the summer of 2018. Without a long term repair to stabilize the bank, the sidewalk, bike lane and parts of the roadway will collapse. 

Redmond is the King County Flood Control District's (District) service provider for the Avondale Road/Bear Creek Flood Erosion Project (Project). The Project will stabilize the bank with a new retaining wall to minimize the impact on the floodplain and employ stream restoration techniques and natural stream processes to redirect flow away from the threatened roadway, minimizing future risk. 

The District and Redmond are sharing the cost of implementing the Project. The Board originally approved funding $550,000 for the Project in 2020, increased the Project funding to by $550,000 for the Project in 2021, and the proposed 2022 Budget includes an additional $450,000 for a total Project budget of $1,500,000. Approval of this ILA does not change the Project budget.
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